
Annual Electors Meeting MINUTES 
22 November 2016 

SHIRE OF WEST ARTHUR 
 

Minutes of the Annual Electors Meeting of the Shire of West Arthur held on Tuesday 

22 November 2016 at the Shire of West Arthur Chambers, Burrowes Street, Darkan  

 
Cr Ray Harrington declared the meeting open at 7.34pm 

 
1000 ATTENDANCE          
 

COUNCILLORS 

Cr R Harrington   Shire President (Chairperson) 

Cr K King   Deputy Shire President 

Cr R Hulse  

Cr A Clarke 

Cr M Meredith   

Cr N Manuel 

Cr K Goss 

 

STAFF  

Nicole Wasmann  Chief Executive Officer 

 

ELECTORS 

Pam Stockley  

Gerry Hartnet 

 

APOLOGIES 

Nil. 

 

2000 ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30 JUNE 2016   
 

Questions or comments in relation to the annual report were invited. 

 

Pam Stockley noted her appreciation for the modifications to the Hall for the community 

gym and commented that it was great to see the Pool open.  

 

 Moved: Cr Kevin King Seconded: Cr Andrew Clarke 
 

That the Annual Report for the year ending 30th June 2016 as presented, be received. 

 

CARRIED 

 

3000 BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS ELECTORS MEETING  
 

▪ Sealing of the land behind the aged persons units will be considered after stage 2 

is completed and will be subject to funding availability. 

▪ The Cemetery walk way has been included for future consideration in the Shire’s 

Community Plan. 

▪ Works have commenced on the signage for the information bay. A company is 

designing the signage in conjunction with a sign writer. Photographs and 

information is being supplied by the Shire.   

▪ A start up meeting for the industrial area is being held this week. 
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Pam Stockley asked about the possibility of a toilet and a drinking fountain at the cemetery. 

The CEO advised that the toilet was included in the Corporate Plan. The Shire President 

advised that they would also consider the water fountain.  

 

4000 GENERAL BUSINESS        
 
4100 QUESTIONS WITH NOTICE 
 

No questions were received. 
 

4200 QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE 

 

Gerry Hartnet asked when the demolition on the old RSL will start. The Shire President 

advised later this week. The Shire President advised that the building works on the expanded 

Health and Resource Centre would commence soon after Christmas.  
 
4300 OTHER GENERAL BUSINESS AS PERMITTED BY PRESIDENT 

 

There was some discussion about school bus routes. 
 
5000  CLOSURE          
    

Cr Ray Harrington closed the meeting at 8pm.  


